Susin Lake Association General Meeting

Date: June 2, 2019

Members present: Steve Vaughn, Kevin Guerin, Marian Lawson, Chris Cooper, Kathleen Yeloshan, Chuck Carnahan, Jim Lawson, Steve Facione, Linda Start, Craig Boknek, Debbie Bishop, Hank Donald, Sue Deevey, Jim Deevey, John Opie

Call to Order: 12:01 pm

· Status on Boat Launch: special assessment was approved and we are moving forward with the new boat launch project.  It was noted that John Opie and Mike Forst were very helpful in getting this project planned.

· Advanced Lakefront Services will be doing the work.  We will no longer encroach on Bruce Elwanger and Kathy Patterson’s property as the whole launch will be moved 4 feet to the left and be entirely on Kathleen Yeloshan’s property.

· There will be aggregate in a 12 foot by 12 foot square to catch run off from the road.  Turf will be used as a rain garden with natural plantings.  The rain garden will be approximately 250 square feet.  SLA needs to make sure the rain garden is maintained.

· The work will be started on July 22 and hopefully done by August 9, 2019.

· SLA members need to decide how the new gate will look

· There is a Q & A for the new boat launch project to be hosted at the sight on June 20, 2019 at 5:00 pm for all members who are interested.

· Some memers suggested that we should purchase a “No Public Access” sign for the new launch.

· Dam: it does need some debris cleaned out.  A vine is growing through the rip rap.  Aqua Weed has been contacted and has chemicals available to treat.

· We need to keep the dam area clear, especially near the ends.  We should not remove the tree stumps as they provide an anchor for the soil.

· The dam is actually on two pieces of property, one called “Outlot B” and the other is owned by Harbortowne

· We need one resident to stop dumping lawn clippings on Outlot B as this provides homes for burrowing animals which weakens the dam

· June 3 lake treatment will occur, do not use lake water for watering for at least 24 hours after

· There will be 6 treatments in the canal.  We are fighting starry stonewort.  If algae gets too bad, we can call Aqua Weed to treat with copper sulfate

· Discussion of new state laws that must be followed for putting boats in/out of any Michigan lake (see agenda)

· Debbie Bishop thought it would be helpful to create a welcome packet for new home owners

· SLA board needs to pay the fee for the website and maintain more frequently
· Treasurer’s report:

· Marian is asking all launch participants to pay for both in/out fees all at one $20
· There is a balance in the account of $4,957.16
· Debbie Bishop asked about how this reserve of cash might be spent
· Discusssions included a new sign or gate for launch, restocking bigger fish in our lake

· Kevin offered to call some fencing contractors to see about replacing the fence at Dixie Highway

· CLMP Lake Monitoring: has been discontinued due to no one wanting to help

· Steve Vaughn officially resigned as president, effective immediately

· John Opie made a motion to hold another meeting this summer to discuss who might take over as president

The meeting was adjourned at 1:07 pm

